Patients Group       The Croft Surgery, Kirkbride    February 7th  2017
Present: 
Elspeth Swan, Kath Johnson, Sue Gallagher, Gwen Lattimer, Malachi Prior, Mary Stamper
Apologies
Paula, Freda, Rod, Hilary, Pam, Mary Little, George.
Minutes
 Received and Read
Matters Arising. 
A)End of Life, Powers of Attorney, Advance Directives.  These are coded on the patient’s record at the surgery. There is also a pro-forma for Palliative Care. The information would not appear on a patient request for access to the record on line, except if specifically requested.

b)Waiting Room. Staff will monitor the air quality changes in the waiting room, and there is now a new fan.

c) Bowness on Solway Parish Magazine 
ES Despite concerns expressed over unauthorised insertion of additional paragraphs by editor, who compiles the magazine, these comments followed the Practice information and appeared to be from the Practice.  Fortunately these comments did not appear to affect uptake of flu vaccination in the area.

MP had discussed this with his peer group, who were aware that the risks in vaccination were not new.

ES Would the Surgery need to add additional information for this year? 

ES No response from Bowness PCC on the matter. Did they discuss this? Make any decisions? Sue to contact Parish clerk for information.       ACTION   SG
Staffing, Appointments and Surgeries Update.

Dr Barber has now left, and the team of 4 GPs are covering all sessions. Waiting time in open surgery has reduced, appointments can be got within 3 days, and are now 15 minutes. There is a flag to indicate on-line booking of appointments. DNAs are rare now, and it was felt that the on-line route is contributing to this reduction. It was acknowledged that reminders on mobile phones are also helping.  Josephine has applied to be a GP trainer and the next step will be a visit to the practice to assess the working environment. If Josephine becomes a trainer the practice will have student GPs working alongside. Work will probably begin in 2018. Cumbria are offering a £20k golden handshake to attract GPs.  Currently we have 5th Year GP trainees for 3 week slots.
Patient Fund.

Current defibrillators are now obsolete, and the fund will pay for three new ones which are cheaper. As a result of a generous donation from a family, the Practice now provides Blister packs of weekly medication. Good news for patients, families and other carers. A particular advantage can be that it is clearer if someone has taken their medication. There were sometimes delays in Pharmacies providing any changes to medication in their packs, but with the system being based in the surgery, updated medicines can be inserted straightaway. Two more dispensers are required to work the system. 

Success Regime

SG currently the CCHG are awaiting the results of the Consultation. Decisions are expected in March. Sue commented that the threat to community beds had galvanised action by members of the public and professionals to come up with alternative plans.

Long Waits in A and E
ES  This has resulted in anxiety among GPs about proposing admission in the first place.

Prescribing Paracetomol/Ibruprofen

SG Aspatria practice have announced on their website that they are not prescribing the above except for long term chronic conditions.  What were the views of staff here?
MS Many patients are willing to buy from supermarkets and do suggest doing this. 

ES current advice is to use topical versions where appropriate, as more efficacious.

MS at one time when there was pain resulting from the Meningitis B vaccine, Calpol was prescribed, but no longer.

KJ small amounts of these medicines are readily available, although she also added an example of a member of a surgical team at WCH having to ask library staff if anyone had pain relief, because it wasn’t accessible in the hospital without certain protocols!

ES  The Croft Surgery have one of the lowest prescribing rates in Cumbria CCG.
Procedures of Limited Clinical Value

SG  At CCG Governors meeting, the paper on this matter now included hip and knee replacements and cataract surgery. She had asked the Governors to consider how this term might be interpreted by members of the public, who may not see their problem as of limited clinical value.

ES Explained the sequence of advice and guidance on life style, and pain management, before a procedure would be considered. Patients may now feel they are being challenged about their view of their own needs. There is an Individual Funding Request Procedure which can be undertaken by a GP but is a complex procedure. ES explained, as an example breast, reduction surgery which would involve physical and mental wellbeing, possible weight loss, and use of anti-depressant medication.  Currently there are high numbers of cardiology referrals from our Practice. 
Flu sessions

MS Kirkbampton 106, Kirkbride 162, Port Carlisle 120. There are 850 patients of 65+ years, which is the only group we have statistics for.  70.5% were reached. 138 declined the flu jab. 14% of the group could not be reached. There has been a decrease in take up since the introduction of fewer outreach sessions, so are the sessions appropriately timed?  Some discussion took place.  3x3hour sessions all in the morning? Bowness Lunch club coinciding with Port Carlisle session? Helpful or not? Consider alternative timings? Nasal doses are available for 3,4,and 5 year olds.  People with asthma are also eligible but are not specifically contacted through this programme.
This year risk assessments of premises need to be undertaken by the Practice, and we need to check that halls are insured for such work.

The Practice has very few patients who are housebound. The outreach provides a good “blitz” of patients, and the sessions are a good social opportunity.
ES expressed her gratitude to the patients group members for giving time to support the scheme.                Different session timings?   ACTION   Staff
Birthday Cards and Birth cards

The birthday cards scheme was started by Dr Singleton in the eighties, and continues and is much appreciated. The Practice sends new baby cards now.

Toenail Cutting

ES asked for information so it can be passed to patients, and advertised in the waiting room. 

SG AGEUK West Cumbria do provide a service, and there is at least one session at the Lindow Hall. She will get details and pass on.    ACTION   SG
Next meeting: Tuesday August 8th 2017  at 7.30pm at the Surgery.
